HANES PARK SCULPTURE COMMITTEE

Lida Lowrey, 1228 Glade Street, who is Director of the Piedmont Craftsmen, Inc., is the chairperson of the committee which is overseeing the recent grant made to the West End Association to provide for the placement of a "participatory sculpture" in Hanes Park.

The Urban Arts program of the Winston-Salem Arts Council has awarded \$1,000 to the West End Association to be used to secure the design and construction of sculpture in Hanes Park. It is contemplated that the sculpture will not be something to look at only, but will be something which will attract all of us to participate with—to react to the sculpture and with its art and design.

Lida's committee is currently in the process of seeking design suggestions from artists, and will report to the Board from time to time about progress. Residents interested in this project are encouraged to make their interest known to Lida.

THANKS!!

The West End Association is especially grateful to Bradford Printing Company for printing our announcements and newsletters.

Doug and Penny Greenwood, who have recently left the neighborhood to move to Bethabara, deserve our gratitude for all their help in the distribution of these flyers. Bob and Shirley Fly who bought the Greenwads' house on Summit Street, have taken over responsibility for distribution, and they get our thanks, too. Welcome to West End. Is there something about that house that makes you want to deliver the West End News?

RECENT ACTIVITIES OF THE WEST END BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Since the last general meeting of the Association in May, at which a new board and officers were elected, the Board has met monthly to discuss a variety of topics. Everything from immediate issues such as the proposed

Reynolds High School parking lot on Reynolda Road (this is now a dead issue, at least until the summer of 1977) to the long-range needs of the neighborhood as might be expressed through the land use survey have been discussed.

We are in the process of having a draft constitution and by-laws considered and then brought before the Association for comment and possible adoption. This would enable us to become a non-profit corporation, and possibly become tax deductible.

We have received a grant from the Arts Council for a sculpture in Hanes Park, have discussed and negotiated with Holladay Supply Company concerning the old Jenkins property on West Fourth Street (now torn down), have rejected a proposal by the Top and Trim Shop on Burke Street that a vacant lot on West Fourth Street be used as a parking lot, have heard preliminary plans for a low-density housing development for the elderly on Sunset Street, and have passed a unanimous resolution supporting the exchange of the Carolina Theatre by the newspaper, giving the city a downtown theatre which would become a performance center for the North Carolina School of the Arts.

Additionally, of course, we have continued to consider the housekeeping matters which attend the business of the Association, and, through committees, we have planned and executed the recent successful covered dish supper at the YWCA.

The Board, in an attempt to get all around the neighborhood, and to establish good relations with the institutions in the West End, has met at the YMCA, the YWCA and the Winston-Salem Women's Club. We thank these fine organizations for their hospitality.

If anyone has questions or comments, suggestions or criticisms for the officers and board, please feel encouraged to make it The officers are: Thorns Craven, President, 1232 Glade Street, 725-9832; Molly Philo, Vice-President, 701 Manly Street, 725-0969; and Jim Fox, Secretary-Treasurer, 619 Summit Street, 748-5136. Members of the Board and their addresses are: Madge Bolin, 652 Summit Street, 727-1518; Rufus Bost, 1412 Clover Street, 722-4228; Jackie Peterson, 621 Jersey Avenue, 724-7778; Stan Simm, 346 West End Boulevard, 725-5954; Dick Stack, 1201 Clover Street, 725-2180; Karl Stauber, 910 Carolina Avenue, 724-5805; and Ben Wilson, 817 West End Boulevard, 727-1110.

MEMBERSHIP SPECIAL

At the annual covered dish supper, residents were given the opportunity to join the Association for a special rate of \$2.50 until the end of the year. We are especially anxious to increase the number of paid-up members of the West End Association, and would like to secure your membership, along with your name and address. We are hopeful that we can shift from personal delivery of news and announcements to regular mailings, but that will take both money (your dues) and membership lists (your name and address). You can help by filling in the the attached coupon and returning it with \$1.00, a special special year-end rate which will make you a member through December 31, 1976. Send your check and coupon to: West End Association, P. O. Box 161, Winston-Salem, North Carolina 27102.

Name Mrs. James De Hart

Address 1229 West Frist Street

(Street)

Winston Salem N.C. 27101

(City) (State) (Zip)

my commendations to my land neighbors who are giving their leadership to restoring West End.

Thank ym-

Jois DuHart